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“I KNOW THAT MY REDEEMER LIVES!” 

Holy Family Parish 26th Annual Fish Fry 

Friday, March 18, 2016 
 

Holy Family Church Social Hall 
1100 W Ryan Street, Brillion, WI 

(just off Hwy 10 between Forest Junction & Brillion) 
 

Serving perch, shrimp, smelt, perch/smelt combo, 
pike, & Haddock fish sandwiches. Grilled cheese 

sandwiches also available (dine in only). 

Seating in church social hall: 3 pm to 7:30 pm 
 

For Carry Outs or “To Go” orders 
call 920-756-2535 from 11 am to 7 pm 

 

Each order comes with: 
choice of french fries or potato salad, 

coleslaw, rye bread, & desert 

RAA Summer Baseball/Softball Sign-up is  
March 22 

 
Sign up for all kids interested in 
playing on RAA sponsored Sum-

mer Baseball and Softball Teams is 
March 22, 2016. Sign-up is in the Cafeteria at 
the Reedsville High School. We are using an open format 

this year. Players can sign up anytime from 6:00 until 
7:30pm. There is a $20 fee per player. This must be paid at 
sign up. (Maximum of $50 per family) This fee will be re-
imbursed to you later in the season if the player decides 

to participate in the MCYS Pizza Fundraiser.  
Also, we have decided after having to replace pants 

every 1-2 years because of wear, tear and up keep. All 
boys players in Peanuts, PeeWees and Pony will have 
to purchase their own pair of GRAY pants through the 
RAA. We will have sample sizes and an order form at 

sign up. Used pants from previous seasons will be 
available for purchase at a discount. 

 
*Volunteer Coaches are needed, please let us know at 

sign-up if you are interested. 

T-BALL REGISTRATION 
 The Reedsville Athle
c Associa
on will be sponsoring a t-ball 

league this summer for boys and girls ages 5 to 9 years old. 

Four year olds are allowed as long as they have a parent/

guardian helping out the team all season long.  

T-BALL REGISTRATION  

REEDSVILLE HIGH SCHOOL COMMONS AREA  

April 4th, 2016  

5:30PM-7:30PM  

Thank You  

Becky Grimm (920) 716-0361  

EASTER FOR KIDS 
 

Saturday, March 19 

9:00am - 11:00am 
 

St. John - St. James 

223 Manitowoc St., Reedsville 
 

Ages 3k - 4th grade 
 

FREE 
 

Please register by calling 

church - 754-4432 or email 
smarohn@stjohnstjames.com 

How can you 

tell if an 

Irishman is 

having a 

good time? 

 

~He’s Dublin 

over with 

laughter! 



Reedsville Alumni Association News 
 
Remember the days…March Madness. Looking 
at the school calendar for 2016 we see state team wrestling, girls 
& boys basketball state tournament games. The forensic team 
working their journey to state, which occurs in April. Then we 
have daylight savings time beginning, the senior class play, and 
spring sports teams starting practice as the first day of spring 
arrives. Then Easter rounds out the month. (No, we did not for-
get solo & ensemble – that happened in February this year.) 
 
The Alumni Association board is thinking about the 2016 
Homecoming game and annual banquet/meeting. We now know 
whom and when we play, so we are getting our plans set for the 
annual campaign. This will all be published in the annual news-
letter, which comes out in late summer. 
 
We have been receiving information on a few of the names pre-
viously published, but we are far from getting the list updated. It 
is still very long and getting this info is very time consuming. 
We are only down to 466 on the list – we started with 490. This 
month we will be concentrating on people who had celebrated 
reunions in 2015. If anybody from the following classes of 1970, 
1985, 1990, 1995, 2000, 2005 or 2010 has a booklet or a copy of 
a booklet that they would share, please email 
(reedsvillealumni@hotmail.com) or mail (PO Box 431, Reeds-
ville, WI 54230) to us. If we do not receive this info before the 
deadline for the April newsletter, names will be published. We 
would like to thank the classes of 1965 & 1975 for sharing what 
they had put together for their reunions. The class of 1980 
shared their list, but we are still missing information on the fol-
lowing: Scott Baroun, Louann Behnke, Dawn Fenn, Jeff Ferdon, 
Jackie Hills, Patti (Grimm) Keyser/Siebert, Chris Michalski, 
Linda Peters, Daniel Piek & Dale Reznichek. If you have infor-
mation on these people, please contact us. 

 
Thanks to the approximately 4% who support your organization. 
You know who you are. 
 

Reedsville High School Alumni Association – Promoting Pan-
ther spirit beyond graduation. 

 
 

Cat & Dog Licenses are due on or before April 1st. Unspayed females and unneutered 
males are $10.00 each. Spayed females and neutered males are $5.00 each. You must 
show proof of a valid rabies shot. Failure to obtain a license by April 1st, will result in 
a late fee of $15.00 per pet. 
 
Utility Bills, Parking Tickets and Reedsville News Advertising Fees: You can use 
your credit/debit card to pay these charges. The Village of Reedsville has partnered with 
Point & Pay for this service. They are located at: https://client.pointandpay.net/web/
VillageofReedsvilleWIWeb. This address can also be found on the Reedsville Website 
under Links. 
 
Water Softeners: Any water softener installed must be rated to have a salt efficiency of 
at least 4000 grains of hardness removed per pound of salt used, must be approved and 
inspected by a representative of the Village of Reedsville and must regenerate on de-
mand only. 
 
Clerk/Treasurer’s Office Hours: Monday thru Thursday, 8:00 am to 3:00 pm and Fri-
day, 8:00 am to 1:00 pm. Office is located at the Reedsville Municipal Building, 217 
Menasha Street. 
 
Solid Waste & Recycling Carts need to be out on the curb by 5:00 am for service. DO 
NOT place carts within 4’ft of any objects such as utility poles, mailboxes, or vehicle. 
Carts need to be on separate sides of your driveway or at least 4’ apart. Carts placed on 
the street or on snow banks will be not be serviced. 
 
Recycling Pick-Up: March 11th & 25th, 2016 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Hustler Zero Turn 
Reduce Mowing Time 

For 

More Leisure Time 
0%/42 Months 

($50 app. fee) ( limited time offer) 
 

Starting at $2899.00 
 

 
 

 
345 Main Street 

Reedsville WI. 920-754-4400 
www.valupropower.com 



FRIDAY NIGHT FISH 
 

Reedsville Sportsman’s Club will be serving 

lightly breaded perch and chicken strips.   

Like always, generous por+ons. 

 

German Potato Salad, Hot or Cold Coleslaw, 

Rye Bread, Cold Potato Salad or French Fries. 

 

Fridays thru March 25th 

(Yes, we will be open Good Friday, March 25th) 

 

Serving from 4:00PM to 8:00PM 

Carryouts Available 

Call (920) 754-4884 

Recycling Workshop 
633 Manitowoc St  

920-754-4214 
 

Hours:   
Mon - Thurs    
8am - 5pm 

Friday    
8am-12pm 

 
Top Prices Paid 

T.O.P.S.	-	TAKE	OFF	POUNDS	SENSIBLY 
Can	you	believe	March	is	here	already?	Soon	we	will	not	be	able	
to	hide	underneath	our	layers	of	winter	clothing.		All	our	excess	
poundage	will	be	there	for	everyone	to	see!	It’s	time	to	start	
working	on	that	better	body.  As	a	TOPS	chapter	we	encourage	
each	other	to	exercise	and	stay	moving.	To	stay	motivated	when	
exercising	it	helps	to	mix	up	the	types	of	exercises	you	do.	So	on	
March	15th	Susie	Griepentrog	will	join	our	meeting	to	show	us	
how	to	incorporate	stretchy	bands	in	our	exercise	programs. 
Also	in	March	our	TOPS	chapter	will	hold	a	Tupperware	fund	
raising	event.	Books	will	be	available	from	any	Reedsville	TOPS	
member.		If	you	need	help	+inding	your	summer	body	join	us	on	
Tuesday	evenings	at	the	Village	Hall.	Private	weigh-ins	start	at	
6:00PM,	and	meeting	from	6:45-7:30PM.	Yearly	corporate	dues	
are$32.00	and	monthly	dues	of	$5.00	for	our	local	chapter.	First	
meeting	free!	No	meeting	April	5th	due	to	voting.	Questions	or	

concerns	contact	Linda	at	920-901-1397	or	email	
topswi1562reedsville@gmail.com. 

NOTICE! 
The Reedsville Lion-

ess has set the 

Reedsville Rum-

mage Sales for April 

29th & 30th.  If you 

want your Rum-

mage Sale listed, 

please call  

754-4370 before 

April 16th. 

 You are invited to attend the 
 

 SUNRISE HORSE FARM 
 

 “Spurs and Lace” 
 Fundraising Banquet 

 

 Thursday, May 12th, 2016 
 
 Dinner at 6 pm ~ Banquet to Follow 
Doors open at 5:30 
Lighthouse Inn- 
1515 Memorial Drive, Two Rivers, WI  54241 
 

Special guest and author of the books 'Hope Rising, Bridge 
Called Hope, Blind Hope and Fierce Beauty', Kim Meeder will 

share her experience of how God rescued her at the age of nine, 
and how that experience led her and her husband Troy to estab-

lish Crystal Peaks Youth Ranch, “The Ranch of Rescued 
Dreams.”  Together, Kim and Troy have more than 50 years of 

experience. 
For more information on Kim Meeder and Crystal Peaks Youth 

Ranch, go to:  www.cpyr.org 
 

Sunrise Horse Farm was founded in October 2007, and through 
the gracious kindness and generosity of local churches, volun-
teers and donors, Sunrise continues to offer hope, healing, and 

welcome arms to all who visit the farm.  Every child that comes to 
Sunrise is paired with one horse and one volunteer for a 30-90 
minute session.  The sessions are flexible, allowing the unique 

needs of each child to be addressed. 
Please visit our website for more information:   

www.sunrisehorsefarm.org 
 

Make your plans now to support this event by praying,  
attending, sponsoring, and giving.   

Please complete the form on our website 
(www.sunrisehorsefarm.org) and return it as soon as  

possible, or contact Mary Ellen Kiel at:  
920-772-4135 or sunrise_horsefarm@yahoo.com. 

Deadline to reserve a table is April 12th. 

 SPECIAL GUEST 
Kim Meeder,  

Co-Founder and 
CCO of Crystal 

Peaks Youth Ranch 

Over 50? Get screened today! 
Colorectal cancer is the second leading cause of death from 
cancer in the United States. Approximately 93,000 new cases 
of colon cancer and nearly 40,000 new cases of rectal cancer 
were diagnosed in 2015, alone. Overall, a person’s lifetime 
risk of developing colorectal cancer is about 1 in 20 (5%). 
 
Common signs of colon cancer include a change in bowel 
habits or blood in the stool, but these same symptoms may 
be caused by other medical conditions as well. 
 
A high percentage of colorectal cancers could be avoided if 
everyone over 50 had regular screening tests. Aurora Health 
Care’s preferred screening method is colonoscopy; it’s rec-
ommended every 10 years. Colorectal cancer can actually be 
avoided by removing any pre-cancerous polyps (growths) 
found in the colon during a colonoscopy. 
 
People at higher risk for colorectal cancer or with a 
family history of the disease may need to have 
these tests done earlier and more often. 
 
Colorectal cancer treatments have improved in recent years. 
There are now more than 1 million survivors of colorectal 
cancer in this country. 
 
There may be many excuses not to be screened for colon 
cancer — such as the time involved, the possible costs, or 
the advance preparation needed. There is, however, one ex-
cellent reason to do it — it could actually save your life. So, if 
you (or someone you love) is 50 or older, please get 
screened today! 
 
Denise Brilliant, NP, is a nurse practitioner at Aurora Health 
Center in Reedsville. To schedule an appointment, call 920-
754-4337. 



Webster's 

INN 

on 

THIRD 

STREET 

304 Manitowoc Street, Reedsville 
 
 

(920) 443-3001 
 

EASTER SUNDAY 
BRUNCH 

 
Includes Chicken, Ham,  

Mashed Potatoes, eggs, bacon, 
sausages and much more! 

Serving 
10am – 2pm 

 
CLOSING AT 3PM 

 
Call now for Reservations 

Kayla's Hair Clips & Consignment ShopKayla's Hair Clips & Consignment ShopKayla's Hair Clips & Consignment ShopKayla's Hair Clips & Consignment Shop    
Store Owners:  Kay & Kayla Bubolz 

215 Main Street, Reedsville, WI 54230 • (920) 754-1127 
 

New Hours starting March 1st: New Hours starting March 1st: New Hours starting March 1st: New Hours starting March 1st:   
Wednesday 12:00p.m. - 6:00p.m. 

Thursday 12:00p.m. - 6:00p.m. 

Friday 12:00p.m. - 6:00p.m. 

Saturday 9:00a.m. - 2:00p.m. 
 

WHAT'S NEW!WHAT'S NEW!WHAT'S NEW!WHAT'S NEW!    

Soy candles and melting blocks. 

Large and small garden flags,  

we also have flag stands. 

Clay bracelets and large bunnies. 

School spirt scarves and necklaces. 

Ginger snaps, memorial stones and Angels. 

Homemade caramels & specialty peanuts. 

Family blocks and plaques, flicker candles, 

and much more. 

Looking for St Patrick's items? We have scarves and 

garden flags. 

Don't forget about Easter, we have lots of basket 

stuffers and Easter flags also. 

Just a reminder we will be closed March 24th-29th. 

So make sure you get your Easter items early. 

Due to Kay Teschendorf’s jobs, and extra work 

loads she will no longer be here. Good luck Kay 

you will be missed. 

Reedsville News  

Deadline  
The next deadline for the April 

Reedsville News will be  
March 11.  Submissions can 

be e-mailed to  
reedsvillenews@new.rr.com 
or dropped off at the Reedsville 

Village Hall during normal  
business hours.   

Thank you!   
Amanda Schrubbe 

Friends of the Branch River 2016 Events 
April 23 Fox Valley Herp Club at REEDSVILLE HIGH SCHOOL. Two shows: 9:30 and 12:30 pm. 
Short presentation on the reptiles, and then lots of hands-on fun with snakes, turtles, and other rep-
tiles! This show is replacing Randy Korb who we unfortunately lost end of last year… R.I.P. Randy 
“Frog Guy” Korb! Free to the public but please bring a donation/family. Donations allow us to put 
money towards our Vickie Mayer Memorial Youth Scholarship Fund, public events, etc. This 
event is sponsored by Lakeshore Dental of Manitowoc…. Thank You 
Lakeshore Dental! 
Tree planting at Hempton Road Waste Management Landfill end of April/early May. We would 
like to have some volunteers help out for tree planting. More details shortly. Check Facebook, news-
paper for updates or call Emily Endter. We will also be giving away 5 FREE TREES/family for 
FOBR MEMBERS at our event Monday, May 2 at Taus Town Hall…6 pm tentative time. We will 
also discuss proper tree care, planting, etc. for your new trees! Watch for more information or call 
Emily Endter. 
Dodge Preserve Family Day June 4/rain date June 11. Tractor and wagon rides, maybe a horse 
team? Pond exploration, bird house building workshop. Come explore our watery Preserve for the 
day! We are looking at getting portable toilets rented. Free to the public; donations appreciated. 
 
Summer Picnic Wednesday, Aug 10 
 
Winter Potluck December 4—Dinner will be FREE FOR FOBR MEMBERS. Location, time TBD. 

 
Two Fundraiser brat fry’s at Rob’s in Manitowoc: 

• April 30 

• July 1 
 

If you are interested in volunteering for this and/or other events, or have an older child who would 
be interested in getting involved in our Youth Leader-
ship Program and/or want to volunteer, please contact 
Emily Endter at (920)323-3486,  
emilyendter@yahoo.com . Memberships can also be 
paid at any event. A family membership is $20, Friend 
$30-$99, Protector $100+. All dues are tax deductible 
as we are a 501(c) 3 organization. If you would like a 
receipt letter for dues or any donation, please contact 
Emily Endter. Memberships can also be sent to FOBR 
P.O. Box 301 Whitelaw, WI 54247. 

KAY'S KREATIONS™KAY'S KREATIONS™KAY'S KREATIONS™KAY'S KREATIONS™ HAS MOVED!!!!!!HAS MOVED!!!!!!HAS MOVED!!!!!!HAS MOVED!!!!!! 
I no longer have my business at  

Kayla's Clips, Tutus & Consignment Shop on 
Hwy 10. 

I have moved to 12 Meadowbrook Court, 
Reedsville. 

I offer sewing alterations, repairs, zipper 
replacements, pants hemming, etc. 

I also help plan weddings, perform wed-
dings, silk flower arrangements, and cre-
ate accessories to match the Bridal party. 
I have reasonable prices, and can do rush  

orders. 
Please call 920-905-1280, email me at 

kayskreations63@gmail.com, 
or like me on Facebook at Kay's Kreations 

in Reedsville, WI. 
Kay M. Teschendorf, Owner 



REEDSVILLE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
MINUTES - REGULAR BOARD MEETING  

December 21, 2015 
 
The regular meeting of the Reedsville Board of Education was 
called to order at 5:53 PM by Board President Andrew Maertz. 
Present: Board members - Andrew Maertz, John Ebert, Vicki 
Petska, Rick Hein and Carie Boldt. Administrative Team mem-
bers - Tony Butturini, Michael Nate and Andie Sanderfoot; Oth-
ers - Jodi Haese, Karen Bowers, and Becky O’Leary. 
 
Mr. Andrew Maertz announced that proper legal notice of the 
meeting had been given. 
 
I. Opening 
1. Pledge of Allegiance led by President Andrew Maertz 
2. Motion by Rick Hein, seconded by Vicki Petska to approve the 
agenda with the addition of discussion item 1. i. Mileage Reim-
bursement. All ayes. 
 
II. Public Input 
 
III. Discussion Items 
1. Updated Long Range Plan 
2. Financial Information 
3. Every Student Succeeds Act (Replacing NCLB) 
4. 2014-2015 Audit Report 
5. Information: Notice of School Board Election 
Incumbent: John Ebert 
2015-2016 Election Timetable 
November 25 - Deadline for Publication of notice 
December 28 - Deadline for filing incumbent notice of non-
candidacy 
January 5 - Deadline for filing declaration of candidacy 
January 14 - Deadline for verification of declarations of candida-
cy 
February 16 - Spring Primary 
April 5 - Spring Election 
April 25 - School Board member takes office 
 
IV. Discussion/Action Items 
1. Payment of bills - motion made by Carie Boldt, seconded by 
Vicki Petska. Andrew Maertz abstained. 
2. Approval of minutes from November 16, 2015 regular board 
meeting - motion made by Carie Boldt, seconded by John Ebert. 
All ayes. 
3. District Administrator Evaluation Tool - motion made by Rick 
Hein, seconded by Carie Boldt. All ayes. 
4. Open Enrollment - Special Education Space Determination - 
First reading of policy 5113.01. Second reading of policy at the 
January board meeting. 
5. Graduation requirements - Second reading of policy 5460.01. 
Motion made by Rick Hein, seconded by Vicki Petska. All ayes. 

6. Employment resignation, Keith Verbeten, assistant wrestling 
coach - motion made by Carie Boldt, seconded by Vicki Petska. 
All ayes. 
7. Employment recommendations of Kent Kasten as assistant 
wrestling coach; Aaron Fredrick, Head football coach; Greg Pen-
za, Josh Haese, and Matt Quellhorst, assistant football; Kris 
Hanson, Head volleyball; Kim Noskowiak, JV volleyball; Gina 
Meshak, JV2 volleyball; Shawn Eckstein, Head Cross Country - 
motion made by Vicki Petska, seconded by Carie Boldt. All ayes. 
8. Employment recommendation of Jeannette Schuessler for 
ELL Aide- motion made by Vicki Petska, seconded by Rick Hein. 
All ayes. 
9. Mileage reimbursement change from $0.565/mile to $0.54/
mile - motion made by Vicki Petska, seconded by John Ebert. All 
ayes. 
 
V. Reports 
1. District Administrator/High School Principal 
Mr. Tony Butturini reported as follows: 1. Big East Conference 
honors band/choir concert 2. WASB Convention-January 20-22 
3. First term honor roll 4. Observations of high school teachers 
5. Panther for a Day-January 13 6. Possible closed session 
dates 
2. Elementary/Middle School Principal 
Mr. Michael Nate reported as follows: 1. Enrollment 2. Decem-
ber PLC notes 3. SLATE conference 4. Holiday concerts 5. ES/
MS students of the month 6. Thank you to students/staff on 
clothing/food/present drives 7. Thank you to Carie Boldt, Connie 
Hoyer, Matthew Winrich and Sawyer Haese for Lego League 
3. School Psychologist/Supervisor of Special Education 
Ms. Angie Sanderfoot reported as follows: 1. Children with disa-
bilities-Mrs. Henderson’s class field trip & Special Education 
Open Enrollment Q & A 2. ACT & Work Keys 3. School based 
billing 
4. Board Members 
1. Carie Boldt - scooter rental for convention 
 
VI. Adjourn into Closed Session at 6:28 PM. According to SS 
19.85 (1) (c) Considering employment, promotion, compensation 
or performance evaluation data of any public employee over 
which the governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises re-
sponsibility. The Reedsville Board of Education reserves the 
right to return to open session - motion made by Vicki Petska, 
seconded by Carie Boldt. After further review, motion to adjourn 
was rescinded. Closed session meeting tabled until January 
11th at 6:00 PM. 
 
VII. Adjournment - motion made to adjourn meeting at 6:35 PM 
by John Ebert, seconded by Vicki Petska. Motion carried, meet-
ing adjourned. 
 
 
Vicki Petska, Clerk 

REEDSVILLE AREA SENIOR CITIZENSREEDSVILLE AREA SENIOR CITIZENSREEDSVILLE AREA SENIOR CITIZENSREEDSVILLE AREA SENIOR CITIZENS    The Reedsville Area Senior Citizen's Meeting will be on Tues., March 15, 2016 at 1:30P.M. in the Community Room at the Reedsville Manor. All interested area Seniors are welcome to join us for an af-ternoon of fun, socializing, and playing cards and sometimes interesting guest speakers. 



Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 
 December 10, 2015  

The monthly meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to 
order on December 10, 2015 at 6:30 PM by Village President Andy 
Bubolz. Present were: Bob Campana, Ryan Lorrigan, Jerry Reis, and 
Jack Siebert: Also present were: Brad Busse, Shawn Geiger, Leroy 
Krepline, Nick Ponto, Craig Schuh, and Joe Tisler.  
The minutes of the previous meeting of November 12, 2015 were 
approved as presented.  
A motion was made by Campana and seconded by Reis to pay the 
accounts payable in the amount of $348,092.15. Motion carried 4-0.  
Correspondence was presented from Swords of the Spirit Ministries 
requesting a parking lot. Bubolz will contact them and the neighbors 
regarding the placement. A motion was made by Lorrigan and se-
conded by Reis to approve the Fire Protection Agreements from the 
Towns of Franklin, Maple Grove, and Rockland. Motion carried 4-0  
A motion was made by Campana and seconded by Siebert to apply 
$21,000 from the Reedsville First Responder’s Money Market to the 
vehicle loan. Motion carried 4-0.  
Tisler presented the Police Dept. monthly report.  
Geiger introduced Nick Pronto and presented the monthly report. A 

motion was made by Lorrigan and seconded by Campana to have 
MPU send final letters to the 2 businesses that are not cross connec-
tion compliant giving them until December 28th or the water service 
will be disconnected. Motion carried 4-0.  
Busse informed the Board that he will present the insurance concerns 
on alcohol being stored at the Fire Station at their next meeting.  
Krepline gave update on his shoulder.  
Krahn explained the new posting law. Campana introduced Resolu-
tion 2015-7 regarding the change on agenda posting. A motion was 
made by Reis and seconded by Siebert to approve the Resolution as 
presented. Motion carried 4-0.  
The discussion on the meeting with the Reedsville Athletic Assn was 
postponed until the next regular scheduled meeting.  
The next regular monthly meeting will be held on Thursday, January 
14, 2016 at 6:30 PM. A motion was made by Reis and seconded by 
Siebert to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried 4-0. Meeting ad-
journed at 7:15 PM.  
Respectfully submitted  
Mary Jo Krahn  
Clerk/Treasurer  

Friends of St. Patrick, Inc.Friends of St. Patrick, Inc.Friends of St. Patrick, Inc.Friends of St. Patrick, Inc.    
 

On Saturday, March 12, from 9-12, the FOSP will be offering anoth-
er genealogy workshop at the Heritage House in Maple Grove. Miki 
Gould, genealogy specialist will conduct this workshop. In case of 

inclement weather the workshop will be held on April 16th. For more 
information, or to register for this event, please contact Beth at 920-
793-1408. Anyone interested in researching their family roots is wel-

come to attend. 
 

The Annual St. Patrick’s Day Party will be held on Sunday, March 
13, 2016 at Reedsville Sportsman’s Clubhouse on Pleasantview Rd., 
Reedsville. On the menu for the buffet dinner, will be corned beef, 
cabbage, chicken and all the trimmings, dessert, beverage, and door 
prizes. Serving will be from 12:30-1:00pm.  The afternoon will fea-

ture entertainment by the O’Hanson’s, a group from the Brillion area 
who do a fabulous job of playing and singing Irish music.  The cost 
for the day, with the meal & entertainment, is $17.00 per person.  

Reservations are necessary and can be made by calling Dotsie at 754-
4240, or Bernie at 682-6601, by March 7, 2016. This event is open to 

the public. 
 

Five scholarships will again be available to graduating senior stu-
dents who have parents, guardian or grandparents that are members 
of Friends of St. Patrick, Inc.  Applications are available at Reeds-

ville High School, on line at: 
http://site.google.com/site/friendsofstpatrickincorporated/about-us 
Or you may also call Jane Kalies at 920-732-3462, or mail your re-
quest to FOSP, P.O. Box 435, Reedsville, WI 54230. All applications 
are due by April 17, 2016. There are four $500 and one $300 Schol-
arships available through the generous donations of The Donald & 
Kathryn O’Hearn Trust, The Francis Kerscher Family, Deceased 

members, Leonard & Alice Lorrigan Taddy and Vic, Agnes (Dugan), 
Glen & Patti Konop Family. 

 
The next regular meeting of the FOSP will be on Tuesday, April 12, 
2016 at 7:00 p.m. at the Heritage House in Maple Grove. Anyone 

interested is always welcome to attend. 

HOURS:  Monday 1-7 

Tuesday—Friday 9-5:30 

Saturday 8-2 
 

19926 HWY 10 

REEDSVILLE 

920-754-4000 

I am the bread of life. -John 6:35 

SHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLCSHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLC 
SHANE WENDT 1-920-323-9177 
CHAD WENDT 1-920-858-0687 

SERVICES OFFERED 
⇒ SNOWPLOWING  

⇒ HAULING (3 YARD LOADS OF ANY MATERI-
ALS NEEDED) 

⇒ FREE PICKUP OF SCRAP METALS AND AP-
PLIANCES IN THE VILLAGE OF REEDSVILLE
(THERE IS A CHARGE FOR ELECTRONICS AND 
ITEMS WITH FREON IN) 

INDOOR & OUTDOOR STORAGE/PARKING 
SPACE AVAILABLE 

CALL FOR RATES  

CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED 

THE TRUTH ABOUT OIL QUALITY 

As there have been many questions about essential oils, this is the response 

from NSP. 

Essential oils are most effective when in their authentic, natural state. When 

NSP began offering essential oils more than 15 years ago, we discovered many 

competitive oils on the market had been altered, standardized and enhanced 

for flavor, fragrance and economic advantage. Natures' Sunshine raised the 

bar. We guaranteed that our oils are 100% authentic. 

Recently, the wellness market has been flooded with new essential oil offer-

ings. Each claims its own "grade," be it "A," "therapeutic," "clinical," medici-

nal" or even "certified." The truth is these grades do not ensure oil authen-

ticity. They are created solely by the companies selling the oils. Conscientious 

health seekers should know there is no third-party governing body that cer-

tifies or grades essential oils. Thus, many essential oil companies sell adjust-

ed, altered and even synthetic oils and call them pure and therapeutic. Since 

many essential oil companies source their products from fragrance, flavor 

and even chemical brokers, they do not oversee the entire supply chain. They 

sacrifice the all-critical relationship with the source harvester and distiller. 

Nature's Sunshine maintains that the best safeguard against adulteration is 

to know your source. Our essential oils are uniquely backed by the 

SureSource Guarantee: a practice that absolutely verifies essential oil au-

thenticity back to cultivation, harvest and original distillation. 

For more information contact me at: 920-772-4135 

maryellen@mynsp.com     *     www.mynsp.com/maryellen 

March special - 25 % off the retail price of any in stock essential oil 


